Design & Access  Statement




                                                              January 2015 
The Red Lion Public House, Main Street, Wendlebury OX252PW

Amendments to Listed Building approval 14/01027/LB
The Red Lion is a public house situated on the Main Street in Wendlebury. The building was granted Grade 11 status in April 1987.

The property was built early/mid 18th century. The walls are of coursed limestone rubble with some ashlar dressings. The roof Welsh-slate and Stonesfield –slate with brick stacks, three hipped roof dormers, two storeys plus attic.  All opening have ashlar flat arches with projecting blocks, one doorway has been blocked, planked doorway to unused two storey attached building with wrought iron fire escape.
Single storey slated end section probably 19th century.

         The primary intention of the proposed work to the property is to provide the necessary additional space to create a financially viable business unit whilst maintaining and creating the least disturbance to the main fabric of the building.

The renovation work would also ensure the continued maintained existence of the structure for the future.

   All internal alterations will include the use of traditional methods and materials.
The existing flat roof rendered building to be replaced by stone walled Welsh slate roof with timber glazed windows. The existing corrugated roof to the rear building to be replaced with Welsh-slate, existing timber work replaced like for like as necessary.
Total renovation of the derelict two storey, side attached building to bring it back in to use. A single storey rear extension to provide additional space built in stone with Welsh slate cat slide roof to replicate the existing rear roof, timber doors. 

With a view to sustainability, a grey water system would be explored as well as installing the most environmentally sound energy system that the local utility service can supply. All materials would be locally sourced where possible.
       The vehicular access to the site is from Main Street and leads into the parking area. The public house can be accessed from the rear with changing floor levels. The property can also be accessed from Main Street by pedestrians through the front doors. It is proposed to increase the size of the car park, retaining the existing access, by providing porous paving as indicated.  Ramps will be provided for persons with disabilities to the rear of the property creating one floor level, giving equal opportunity to use all of the facilities.
       The existing grass seating and play area to be retained, existing grass garden area to rear of derelict section to be renovated and used for outdoor seating.

No trees or boundary hedges will be affected, walls retained.

List of works:

Internal alterations: 

Ground floor -  existing window to rear store made into a doorway for access to the toilets, lintel examined and replaced with similar material as necessary, lime plaster to make good.  Two timber glazed windows installed to toilets, concrete lintels with outer timber lintel as existing. All internal walls and ceiling to toilets and store lime plaster finish, tiles to floor.
Proposed single storey rear extensions:

Kitchen extension existing rendered walls removed all new wall stone, flat roof removed replaced with Welsh slate roof.  Windows and doors timber. Walls and ceiling plasterboard skimmed with tile finish. Tiles to floor.

